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Bobby J. Roberts, R.E.G.C. 

Grand Commandery Knights Templar 

Of Indiana 
April 2013 

www.indianaknightstemplar.com 

 

Greetings Sir Knights and Ladies: 
 

“I have wondered at times what the Ten Commandments would have looked like if Moses had run 

them through the US Congress.”― Ronald Reagan 
 

April Birthdays: 

Lady Mary Jackson, wife of Andrew R. Jackson, KCT, PGC, 4/1 

Lady Darlene Ramsay, wife of Marvin Ramsay, 25, 4/2 

Lady Arlene Davis, wife of Stanton Davis, KTCH, 4/4 

Ronald E. Snell, Rec. 5, 4/5 

H. Fred Smith, Rec. 31, 4/6 

Jesse Jackson, DBC 4, 4/7 

Thomas C. Patterson, GPE, 4/8 

Lady Mary Stucker, wife of Duane Stucker, KCT, PGC, 4/8 

Patrick Baird, 12, 4/8 

Lady Kelley Miller, wife of David L. Miller, II, 62, 4/8 

David M. Bertch, KCT, PGC, 4/9 

Lady Rita Gray, wife of Larry E. Gray, PGGHP, Rec. 39, 4/9 

Lady Shawna Diakis, wife of Dion Diakis, DBC 1, 4/9 

Matthew Trice, DBC 2, 4/12 

Alan Martinez, 32, 4/12 

Lady Cathy Chaffee, wife of David Chaffee, DBC 2, 4/14 

John Tuttle, 4, 4/15 

Dennis R. York, GPE, 4/16 

Virgil G. Humphrey, KCT, KTCH, Lanyard Cord Program, 4/18 

Brian C. Lewis, 62, 4/21 

Lady Patty Smith, wife of Carson Smith, KCT, 4/25 

George D. Kivett, Jr., KCT, KTCH, HPGC, 4/25 

Andrew R. Jackson, KCT, PGC, 4/26 

Carl Dykman, DBC 1, 4/26 

Lady Joanna Bowling, wife of Charles R. Bowling, Rec. 61, 4/27 

Lady Carolyn Davis, wife of Burnell L. Davis, Rec. 20, 4/29 

http://www.indianaknightstemplar.com/
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Lady Wanda Kehrer, wife of Terry Kehrer, GStdB, 4/30 
 

“You know you're getting old when you stoop to tie your shoelaces and wonder what else you could do 

while you're down there.” ― George Burns 

 

April Anniversaries: 
Glenn & Debra Moulton, 4/2 

Phillip & Verna Crussemeyer, 4/5 

Donald & Nina Olvey, 4/6 

Jim & Shari Coleman, 4/9 

Marty & Mary Jane Evens, 4/9 

Donald & Jill Laudeman, 4/10 

Bradley & Patricia Wooten, 4/21 

Don & Mickey Borchert, 4/24 

Clarence & Barbara Harter, 4/29 

 

“The two most powerful warriors are patience and time.” ― Leo Tolstoy 

ANY COMMANDERY INTERESTED IN FIELDING A DRILL TEAM AT 

THE GRAND CONCLAVE IN APRIL 2013, PLEASE CONTACT STEVE 

BARTON AT: ss.barton@comcast.net 

 

Grand Commandery of Knights Templar of the State of Indiana 
Collectable Medallion 

 

This medallion, designed by John Bridegroom and issued by the Grand Commandery of Indiana, 

is a fundraiser for the 2018 Triennial to be held in Indianapolis, Indiana during the year that our 

own Duane Vaught will be the Grand Master of the Grand Encampment. 

Your purchase and support is very important. Please consider buying multiple quantities to 

receive shipping discount and to give away to your friends. 

$10.00 each 

Ask any Officer or go to http://www.indianaknightstemplar.com/ to order one. 

http://www.indianaknightstemplar.com/
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Sickness & Distress: 
 

Joe Friend, GPE: I have just learned that Joe Friend has been told he has cancer. He has a lump on his 

arm and is expected to have surgery this week. I have not been told the day as yet. 

Update 3/3: Joe Friend is in the Hospital with pneumonia per e-mail I got this morning from a S.K. in 

Greensburg. 

Update 4/2: Carroll Joe Friend is back in the hospital.  He had cancer surgery last week and was in the 

hospital for four days.  He is back in because of excessive bleeding.  Wilma says, “They took the staples 

out of Joes arm today. Speaking of something that will freak you out, it looks like someone took a big 

bite out of his arm.” They found a big growth in left arm and removed it. They found out it was 

MERKEL cell cancer. Now they found microscopic cancer in his lymph glands. Please keep Joe in your 

thoughts and prayers. 

 

Alan Kaufman, PGHP: Received a phone call yesterday from Alan Kaufman {Logansport area} ~ he is 

going into the hospital for major back surgery. St. E's Hospital in Lafayette. Advised me that he couldn't 

attend the MEGHP Class of Royal Arch Masonry at Noblesville on Saturday, Feb. 9th, but hoped to be 

up & around in time to attend the Grand Master's Class in April. Said he would also have to miss at tri-

state festival. I don't know Alan very well but do know that he has long been involved with York Rite... 

Prayers for successful back surgery I'm sure would be appreciated. 

Update 3/3: I went into the hospital February 7th for spinal surgery; I was able to leave the house this 

weekend. I still have four weeks of P.T. I was able to attend church today and I am looking forward to 

attending Tipton # 33 F&AM Wednesday the 6th and Royal Center # 585 F&AM the 7th. I am feeling 

better than I have in several years. I wish to thank all the Bro., Companions, and Sir Knights for all of 

the Prayers and Blessing I have received during this time! Fraternally Yours, Alan W Kaufman PGHP 

 

Phoenix Bridegroom had her regular 4 week clinic visit today, and she is doing great! All of her labs & 

blood counts were perfect. Her doctor at Memorial was thrilled to see her feeling so good & getting so 

strong. We talked about how much difference 1 year has made, because last year Feb. & March were 

awful horrible times for us. Dr. Morrison was tearing up today when she told me that she will never 

forget a morning last year, when I told her that I had spent an entire night thinking about unhooking 

Phoenix from every machine & running away...and never letting another nurse or doc touch her again. 

Obviously I pulled it together, & thank God, because look at this girl go! She has been cleared to add 

another hour to her school day, & she is thrilled that she will be eating lunch with her friends, instead of 

me, every day, lol. Another awesome first for us is that she will be getting her first report card in a week 

or so. It makes me so happy to bring this good news to you all, & again I thank you for all the love & 

prayers that you send to Phoenix and our family. Happy spring break & Easter weekend to you all!  

 

Ed Sebring: First thing this morning, I tripped over a lamp cord on my way to the bathroom and fell 

full-length. I tell you, it was a real feat getting up. There don't seem to be any impact injuries per se, but 

it aggravated existing weaknesses. My lower back and right leg are in great pain and I'm not going 

anywhere. I've already called in to stay home from work. Sorry, Ed Sebring, KCT, GPE 

Update: My back and legs are much better after my Monday-morning trip and fall, and I plan on being 

back at work Wednesday morning. Ed Sebring 

 

Dwight E. Lanman, Jr., KCT, PGC:  I just wanted to let you know that I will off the computer until 

further notice. I have a medical problem. I have to see doctor Monday to determine if I have to have 

surgery on my left knee. I fell last Monday and broke my knee cap on my left knee. I also bruised ribs on 

my left side. I will be able to answer phone while lying down. I’m not even supposed to be sitting up 

now. Dwight 



Page 4 of 15 

 

Update on Dwight: Just to let everyone know that I went to the doctor today and was told that the old 

knee is healing nicely however, I do have to keep wearing the splint during the day. I can, 

however remove it when I go to bed. It was getting very tiring sleeping in the lift chair with it 

on, not being able to turn and lay on my side. I guess the good Lord was looking after me in letting me 

heal the way it has. I was very lucky. I do have to wear the splint for at least another month or so and use 

the walker. I guess after that I will be able to walk with a cane or two. I was dreading to have to have a 

metal plate put in. I guess that is a lot better than not being able to walk at all. I want to thank all who 

called and wished me well in healing.  I don't know if I will be able to attend the Grand Conclave or 

not. I have not missed one since 1980 and would sure hate to miss this one. Dwight E. Lanman, Jr., 

KCT, PGC 

 

Willa Fay Roberts: Fay came down with pneumonia the week prior to leaving on the Easter trip and was 

unable to attend. Bobby also was getting sick and worried that he too was getting pneumonia. Both are 

home and resting. 

 

 “It's easy to have faith in yourself and have discipline when you're a winner, when you're number 

one. What you got to have is faith and discipline when you're not a winner.”― Vince Lombardi 
 

Indiana Deaths: 
Brother Frederic Gansz 33°, visitation will be from 4 to 7 PM Thursday March 7th at the Callahan-

Hughes Funeral Home. Masonic memorial service will be at 7 PM Thursday with the 33° service 

following. Mass will be held on Friday March 8th, 10 AM at St. Joseph Parish. Please keep Rick's 

family in your thoughts and prayers. Callahan-Hughes Funeral Home 605 S 25th St, Terre Haute, IN 

47803; (812) 232-1365 St. Joseph Parish 113 S 5th St, Terre Haute, IN 47807 (812) 232-7011. Clint 

Cottrell. 
 

Council of Deliberation for the State of Indiana  
Gail N. Kemp, 33° - Ill. Commander-in-Chief             

Jeffrey K. Saunders, 33° - Secretary                                 

Illustrious Actives and Honorary Members Supreme Council, 33E:  

 Harold R. Fuson, MSA died November 20, 2012. Brother Fuson, a member of the Valley of 

Terre Haute, received his MSA in 2004. 

 Robert E. Addington, MSA died January 22, 2013. Brother Wamsley, a member of the Valley 

of Evansville, received his MSA in 1997. 

 Christopher J. Mc Kenna, MSA died January 26, 2013. Brother Wamsley, a member of the 

Valley of South Bend, received his MSA in 2012. 

 Rex D. Fleenor, 33E died December 28, 2012. Brother Fleenor, a member of the Valley of 

Indianapolis, was crowned a 33° on September 30, 1981.      

 Ill. Edward J. Zebrowski, Sr 33E died January 4, 2013. Brother Zebrowski, a member of the 

Valley of Indianapolis, was crowned a 33° on September 27, 1978.      

 Ill. Samuel J. Thompson 33E died January 20, 2013. Brother Thompson, a member of the 

Valley of Indianapolis, was crowned a 33° on August 30, 2005. 

 William G. Earle, MSA died January 16, 2013. Brother Earle, a member of the Valley of 

Indianapolis, received his MSA in 1999. 
 

Directory Changes: None 
 

“Opportunity is missed by most people because it is dressed in overalls and looks like work.” ― 

Thomas A. Edison 
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Important Dates: 
 

Mon. Apr 1, 2013.  7:00 PM Order of the Temple; Hammond Commandery No. 41, 2234 

Martha St., Highland, IN 46322. Contact: John Bridegroom, (219) 926-

3464 Home, (219) 916-2966 Cell; arch1officer@comcast.net  

 

Wed. Apr 3, 2013. 7:00 PM: The Indiana Consistory is proud to present the 26th degree 

following the usual business of the Stated Meeting.  This Degree is based 

on historical facts surrounding the Civil War.  Don't forget to bring your 

Passport!  The Double Eagle Cafe will be open for dinner from 5:30 - 7:00 

PM.  Washington's Retreat will also be open at the conclusion of the 

degree.  

 

Fri. Apr 5-6, 2013. York Rite Class Honoring Most Worshipful Brother 

George A. Ingles, Jr., Grand Master of Masons in 

Indiana 

April 5, 2013: 6:00 PM Registration 

7:00 PM Mark Master Degree 

8:15 PM Past Master Degree 

8:45 PM Most Excellent Master Degree 

April 6, 2013: 08:00 AM Royal Arch Degree 

10:00 AM Royal & Select Master Degrees 

11:45 AM Lunch 

1:00 PM Order of Red Cross 

2:15 PM Order of Malta 

3:30 PM Order of the Temple - Levant Preceptory 

6:00 PM Adjourn 

West Side York Rite Bodies; Mooresville Lodge No. 78, 800 N 

Indianapolis Rd., Mooresville, IN 46158-1154 

Contact: Sean Jones, (317) 658-8103 Cell; diver978a@yahoo.com 

 

Wed. April 10, 2013. 6:00 PM Dinner, 7:00 PM Order of the Red Cross; Kokomo Commandery 

No. 36, Howard County Masonic Temple, 316 N. Washington St., 

Kokomo, IN 46901-4506.  Contact: Ron Simpson, (765) 860-2997 Cell 

rsim780194@sbcglobal.net 

 

Thurs, April 11, 2013. A performance of “The Last Full Measure” at Lake Lodge No. 157, 213 

S Main St, Crown Point, IN. Dinner at 6 PM (CT) Degree at 7 PM (CT) 

Free will donation for dinner, degree open to the public, presented by 

South Bend Scottish Rite. 

 

Fri. April 12-13, 2013 GRAND CHAPTER SESSION, NAPPANEE, IN    SEE ATTACHED  

Friday, April 12, 2013     

4:00 PM Registration 

5:30 PM Social Time 

6:00 PM Banquet – Coat and Tie 

    Saturday, April 13, 2013 

  6:30 AM Registration 

mailto:arch1officer@comcast.net
mailto:diver978a@yahoo.com
mailto:rsim780194@sbcglobal.net
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  7:45 AM Opening 

  8:00 AM Introductions 

  9:00 AM Grand Chapter Grand Session 

12:00 PM Lunch and Awards 

  2:00 PM Installation 

  3:30 PM Anointed High Priest Degree 

  5:00 PM Social Time 

  5:30 PM Banquet – Formal 

The Inn at Amish Acres 

1234 W. Market St. 

Nappanee, IN 46550-1726 

    Contact: Jeff Jordan, (317) 776-0307 Home, (317) 650-1233 Cell 

 

Wed. April 24-25, 2013. GRAND COUNCIL SESSION   SEE ATTACHED 

   Wednesday, April 24, 2013 
    7:00 PM Illustrious Grand Master’s Banquet 

Thursday, April 25, 2013 
7:30 AM Registration 

8:30 AM Grand Council Opens 

9:00 AM Distinguished Guests 

           12:00 PM Companions Lunch 

       1:00 PM Grand Council Resumes 

      1:00 PM Thrice Illustrious Master Degree 

       3:00 PM Installation of Officers 

  

Indianapolis Marriott East Hotel 

7202 E. 21st St. 

Indianapolis, IN 46219-1717 

Contact: Chuck Wood, (765) 346-1159 Cell; woodchuck32@att.net 

 

 

Thurs. April 25-27. 2013. GRAND COMMANDERY CONCLAVE   SEE ATTACHED 

Thursday, April 25, 2013 

5:30 PM Divine Services 

7:00 PM Grand Commander’s Banquet 

Friday, April 26, 2013 
7:00 AM Past Commander’s Association 

7:30 AM Registration 

8:30 AM Grand Commandery Opens 

9:00 AM Distinguished Guests 

12:00 PM Sir Knights Lunch 

1:00 PM Grand Commandery Resumes 

3:00 PM Installation of Officers 

6:00 PM 3-Way Banquet 

Saturday, April 27, 2013 
  8:00 AM Competitive Drills 

11:00 AM Drill Awards Luncheon 
 

Indianapolis Marriott East Hotel 

7202 E. 21st St. 

mailto:woodchuck32@att.net
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Indianapolis, IN 46219-1717 

Contact: Larry Kaminsky, (219) 789-0625 Cell; larrykhome@aol.com 

  

Sat. April 27, 2013. A day of Tea, Fashion and More: Fill the cup for children with dyslexia. 

Support the Children's Dyslexia Center of Indianapolis where children 

become successful through free, after-school tutoring. Tables of 8: $240. 

Single Tickets: $30. For more information: 317-262-3104. 

 

Sat. April 27, 2013. The South Bend Scottish Rite will be hosting an Open House for new 

prospective Scottish Rite Members on Wed, April 27
th

 from 7:00 PM to 

9:00 PM at the South Bend Scottish Rite.  We will be mailing out 

invitation to all new master masons raised in the last 24 months in our 

local blue lodges. We will be mailing out an invitation letter to all the 

lodges in South Bend Valley promoting the open house night at the 

valley.  The Green Dragon Guild will provide refreshments and we will 

order Pizza.  We will hold a Fraternity hour after the Scottish Rite 

presentation and tour of the building. Agenda for the evening is as follows: 

7:00 PM: Welcome to the Scottish Rite and an overview of Scottish Rite     

Masonry (Who we are; What we do; Membership Benefits; 200
th

 

Anniversary; ICE: What's in it for you?) 

7:20 PM  Tour of the Building Cathedral, Robing Room, Ball 

Room/Dining Room, Learning Center, Lodge Room, 2
nd

 Floor, 3rd Floor 

(We will need Members to present in these areas.) We present an overview 

of Scottish Rite Masonry and our events in the building 

8:10 PM Explanation of the Degrees, Guilds and Groups. How to get 

involved.  Membership Process and filling out of Petitions 

8:25 PM Refreshments, Pizza, Fellowship, Scottish Rite DVD, and 

petitions in Parlor. 

We need the assistance of our members to bring in candidates from their 

Lodges for the Open House.  This gives us a good event to bring 

prospective new members into the Valley, make a great first impression 

and build some good relationships. RSVP to George Burkley at 574-903-

9400 or gburkley@comcast.net.  

 

Sat. April 27, 2013.  South Bend AASR Spring Reunion, Registration beginning at 8 AM (ET) 

 

May 1, 2013.   Indy AASR: Annual Meeting with Election and Installation of Officers 

 

May 5, 2013.   Indy AASR: Orchestra/Chorus Concert 

 

Tues, May 14, 2013.   Raper Commandery No. 1: Red Cross and Malta 

6:30 PM Cast and Candidates Assemble  

7:00 PM Order of Red Cross and Malta 

  

Indiana Freemasons' Hall 

525 N. Illinois St. Floor 7 

Indianapolis, IN 46204-1209 

Contact: Seth Leeper, (317) 750-8105 Cell; sethleeper@gmail.com 

 

mailto:larrykhome@aol.com
mailto:gburkley@comcast.net
mailto:sethleeper@gmail.com
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Sat. May 18, 2013. Levant Preceptory to exemplify the Order of the Temple in the new 

Scottish Rite Cathedral, 383 Lake St., Bloomingdale, IL 60108 

Contact: Jim Dillman, (317) 828-7611 Cell; jrdill1955@yahoo.com  

 

May 25, 2013.   Indy AASR: 500 Festival Parade - limited number of tickets available 

 

Tues, May 28, 2013.   Raper Commandery No. 1: Order of the Temple 

6:30 PM Cast and Candidates Assemble  

7:00 PM Order of the Temple 

  

Indiana Freemasons' Hall 

525 N. Illinois St. Floor 7 

Indianapolis, IN 46204-1209 

Contact: Seth Leeper, (317) 750-8105 Cell; sethleeper@gmail.com 

 
Thurs. June 13, 2013. Ill. Brother Robert Davis is traveling from Guthrie, OK to present the 

lecture “When Awareness and Leadership Come Together, Everything 

Changes.” This lecture will be presented at Excelsior Lodge No. 41, 820 

Jefferson Ave, LaPorte, IN 46350; 6 PM Dinner; 7 PM Lecture (CT). This 

event is open to all Master Masons. Sponsored by the Scottish Rite 

Research Guild. RSVP to Tim Farster at:  tfarster@gmail.com. 

 

Around the Encampment 
 

Robert Rayner, PGC: It is my sad duty to inform you of the death of Robert Rayner who served as 

Right Eminent Grand Commander of the Grand Commandery of Pennsylvania. He passed away on 

Thursday, March 14, 2013. All of the activities concerning his passing will take place at: St. Peters 

Lutheran Church, 1000 Taylor Ave, Scranton, PA18510-1350; 570-344-2701; Schedule of Events: 

Monday, March 18, 2013, Viewing: 12 noon to 2:00 pm; Masonic Funeral Service: 1:30 pm; Funeral 

Service 2:00 pm; All Sir Knights attending are requested to wear their Knight Templar uniform. SK. 

Raymond Telnock, DC, is organizing an Honor Guard. His number is 570-313-7244 

 

James Edgar Hughes, PGC: Grand Commander of Arizona in 2005; Born March 30, 1940; Died: 

February 10, 2013. 

 

Kenneth James Faub, PGC: Grand Commander of Pennsylvania in 2005; Born September 5, 1942; 

Died: January 22, 2013. 

 

Walter E. Hantsman, PGC: Grand Commander of Montana in 1992; Born: August 26, 1928; Died: 

February 12, 2013. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:jrdill1955@yahoo.com
mailto:sethleeper@gmail.com
mailto:tfarster@gmail.com


Page 9 of 15 

 

Think about it: 

DESIGN OF FREEMASONRY by William "Ray" Fischer 
The design of Freemasonry is neither for charity nor cultivation of society. Though noble they 
are incidental to the organization. We must search for truth. Thus, in that search we will find 
the unity of God and the immortality of the soul. 
 
The degrees of initiation represent the various stages through which the human mind passes. 
This will show them many difficulties that men must encounter in their progress from ignorance 
to truth. 
 
As an Entered Apprentice, Fellow Craft, and Master Mason you searched for light. Then when 
you think you have it, you find out that it has been lost and you must search on. 
Therefore, the quest for light continues throughout your life. Then it is found in the second 
Temple of the Eternal Life. 
 
 
 
 
 
Someone You Should Know 

 

Father Matthew Cowden, is a Brother and Episcopal Priest, Rector of St. Michael and All Angels, 53720 

N Ironwood, South Bend. He wrote the hymnal text set to Pleyl's hymn that we use in the 3rd Degree, 

2nd section. 

 

At Trinity Episcopal Church, Fort Wayne, we use this as the opening hymn in our St. John the Baptist, 

Holy Eucharist in June annually in which the Grand Master of Masons in Indiana has participated in the 

last six of seven recent services. In fact the entire service including our priest, deacon and lesson readers 

and ushers are church members and Masons. 

 

Saint Michael and All Angels Episcopal Church is a lively, diverse and historic congregation in the 

Episcopal Diocese of Northern Indiana. We worship in a variety of musical styles, our Sunday School 

Study classes for adults and kids are robust, and our fellowship with one another in Christ is rich. 

Stepping through our doors you will find Saint Michael’s is a place of authentic welcome, where Christ 

is encountered and lives are transformed. James S. De Mond, KCT, KGC, PDC. 
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2013 Easter Sunrise Trip 
The Trip this year left for Washington D.C. on Wednesday, March 27, 2013 and returned on March 31

st
. 

 

Along the way we stopped at the Hartstone Pottery Factory in Zanesville, OH, for a tour and lunch then 

stayed the night in Winchester, VA where, in the morning, we visited the Winchester Masonic Temple 

and the Old Courthouse Civil War Museum. We then stopped at the Udvar-Hazy Air and Space 

Smithsonian Museum in Chantilly, VA and then went on to the Hyatt Regency in Crystal Springs, VA 

where we stayed for the remainder of the trip.  We visited the Museum of the U.S. Marine Corps on 

Friday and rested in the afternoon followed by a pizza party and a bus illumination tour of DC in the 

evening. On Saturday morning we laid a wreath on the Tomb of the Unknowns and tour the Capital 

Building in the afternoon followed by the Grand Encampment Banquet in the evening. Easter Sunday we 

participated in the Easter Sunrise Service at the George Washington Masonic Memorial and completed 

our trip on the bus back to Indianapolis. I am happy to say that we had thirty eight on the bus and two 

others met us in Washington D.C.   James Bolinger, GCG Chairman 

 

PS: Editorial Comment: Jim and Debbie did a fantastic job of making sure everything was just dandy! 

Congratulations on a fine trip!  

 

Pictured below is the wreath laying ceremony at the Tomb of the Unknowns. 
 

 


